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January 25, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Steve Brunk, Chairperson 
House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 
Statehouse, Room 149-S 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Brunk: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2013 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2013 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 Current law allows importers, manufacturers, dealers, and collectors licensed under the 
federal gun control act whose place of business is in Kansas, to sell rifles and shotguns to 
residents of states contiguous to Kansas.  It is also lawful for residents of Kansas to purchase 
these firearms from dealers in contiguous states.  HB 2013 would repeal the laws allowing such 
sales and purchases. 
 
 Passage of HB 2013 would have no fiscal effect on the Attorney General’s Office or the 
Judiciary.  State sales tax collections would be unaffected as well, according to the Department 
of Revenue. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Meagan Pinegar, Attorney General’s Office 
 Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  
 Steve Neske, Revenue 


